
Committee Meeting


December 19, 2013
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President Robert LeBlanc at 11:00 a.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: John Boughton, Robert LeBlanc, Wayne Waguespack, Marlin Rogers, Joseph Dantin, Whitney Jasmin Jr., James Jasmin, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Vice-President, External Russell Loupe, Leonce Carmouche and Accountant Clinton Rouyea Russell, were present. Attorney Larry Buquo and William Sirmon, Jr. were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

The Safety Committee report was presented by its chairman John Boughton. He said that since the last report was given there were no lost time accidents.  The last safety meeting for the Maintenance Department was held on December 18, 2013 at 6:00 a.m.  Three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed. They were: Holiday Safety, Safety Attitude, and Shoveling Safety.


He concluded by saying that the next meeting is scheduled for Monday January 20, 2014 at 6:00 a.m.

The Equipment Committee Report was presented by Commissioner Marlin Rodgers. He stated that all of the district’s equipment is fully operational. They can all be seen here at the maintenance shop and yard.  Winter maintenance procedures are being performed on all equipment.
The off-levee project update report was presented by Ivy & Randy.  Ivy said we had no projects ongoing at the moment but, Bayou Lafourche Fresh Water District did contact Randy regarding some bankline cleaning along the banks of Bayou Lafourche LA Highway 1 side.  We will meet with them after the first of the year.  Randy discussed all other old pending work listed by parish. Due to the fact that these are very old requests and no permits had never been received, we will remove all other OL job requests from the list and start a new list in 2014 as they are received.  All Commissioners were in agreement on this idea, so they will be removed effective today.
A copy of a newspaper article regarding an update on the St. Charles Parish Levee and Lafourche Basin Levee District Hurricane Project was presented.  Randy said that this article pretty much explains the intent of the parish and Lafourche Basin Levee Distict which negations for this plan has now been finalized as a result of the cooperation between St. Charles Parish and Lafourche Basin Levee Distrist for the past 2 1/2 years.
Since there were no other Committee matters to discuss, it was moved by, Commissioner Marlin Rodgers to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner James Jasmin.
Meeting adjourned    
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
